
 

Lliswerry News  
Summer Edition 2021 

 
Dear Parents, Carers and Learners, 
 
Firstly, I wanted to thank you all for your support and understanding 
throughout this academic year. This is a phrase I’ve used quite often in 
my communications to you, but please don’t underestimate the 
difference your support and understanding have played in easing the 
burdens of what has been an exceptional and very challenging school 
year. 
 
We have just been issued with operational guidance from Welsh 

Government about arrangements for schools from September. I will write separately about this in 
more detail before the end of term. It would appear that whole year groups self-isolating as ‘close 
contacts’ will no longer be in place. However, one of the key issues that remains to be decided by 
the Government is how the TTP (Test, Trace, Protect, also known as Track and Trace) staff will co-
ordinate the identification of learners who will need to self-isolate following a positive case being 
reported to school. The other thing to stress is that the guidance is issued for the Covid-19 situation 
as it currently stands. There may be further changes announced by Welsh Government between 
now and the start of September which could affect the plans we are currently putting in place. Of 
course, we will keep you updated on any changes should they happen. 
 
We are also awaiting confirmation of how GCSE and A Level grades will be awarded next year. The 
suggestion currently is that it will be ‘business as usual’ – back to how things were pre-pandemic, 
but again this it still to be confirmed. So much still to be decided, but rest assured that we will be 
ready to welcome and support our learners back into school in September and throughout the year 
as always. 
 
Whilst every learner deserves lots of credit for the way they have adapted this year, I would like to 
give a special mention to all those who have been awarded their GCSE, AS and A level grades via 
the Centre Determined Grades process. Essentially, in all schools it was a process of teach-test, 
teach-test over a prolonged period of time and our learners coped admirably with the challenges 
this presented to them. Very well done to them all!  
 
I would also like to pay tribute to all of the staff and members of the Governing Body of Lliswerry 
High School. For a myriad of reasons this has been the toughest year in my teaching career. 
Throughout everything, our staff and Governors have never wavered from going above and beyond 
to ensure that learner wellbeing was paramount throughout the pandemic, whilst also supporting 
them to continue their academic progress.  
 
On the topic of school staff, we have a couple of very notable departures this September. Mrs Harris 
(Welsh) is retiring after 21 years of service to Lliswerry High School and Mr Thomas (maths and 
Assistant Headteacher) is retiring after an incredible 39 years of service to generations of Lliswerry 
learners. I’m sure many of our parents will have been taught by Mrs Harris or Mr Thomas at some 
point in the past! We wish them both long and very happy retirements. 
 
 
I’m sure that many parents and carers will be purchasing new uniform items in readiness for 
September, so I would like to draw your attention to the uniform information below once again. 
Please ensure that any uniform item bought meets our school uniform policy. Our uniform policy 
hasn’t changed - tight trousers, leggings, short skirts (no more than 7cm above the knee) or any 

 



 

footwear other than plain black are not acceptable – whatever your child may say! If in doubt, or if 
you have financial difficulties in relation to uniform purchase, please do contact us. As a guide, 
please see the images below. Please remember that from September our normal uniform 
expectations will apply. Please see more detailed uniform information on the next page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jewellery – in the interests of health and safety, only one small stud earring in each ear lobe is 
allowed. Please note that facial piercings are not acceptable. We advise that expensive watches or 
expensive stud earrings are not worn to school. 
 
We expect and value high standards and your support of this with regard to uniform and jewellery 
is much appreciated. Year 11 parents/carers – if you have any unwanted uniform items, we would 
be very pleased to receive them from you. This would enable us to support some of our families 
who are facing significant financial hardship. Please drop any items off at main reception or get in 
touch with us and we will collect them. 
 
As we now look towards the next academic year my main hope, as mentioned above, is that 
throughout the year we are able to avoid the incredibly frustrating periods of lockdown and year 
group isolations we have experienced this year. Only time will tell if that is possible of course. What 
I can assure you all is that whatever comes our way, we will be prepared and ready to do what is 
needed to support all of our learners as we move forward.  
 
I hope you all have a safe and enjoyable summer break. Finally, embodying my mantra to learners 
of making every day a positive attitude day, I look forward to September with enthusiasm and 
optimism. 
 
Best wishes, 

 
 
Neil Davies 
Headteacher 
 



 

 
 

School Uniform 
 
 

Years 7 to 11 

 Black skirt of an appropriate length for the work-place (i.e. not more than 7cm above 
the knee) or Black trousers (not skin tight and/or jeans or leggings) 

 Blue blouse/shirt 

 School velcro tie 

 Plain black v-neck long sleeved jumper or cardigan 

 Plain black or white ankle socks or thick plain black tights 

 Completely Black footwear (no boots) 

 Black Blazer 

  

 

  
 
Years 12 and 13 

 Black skirt of an appropriate length for the work-place (i.e. not more than 7cm above 

the knee) or Black trousers (not skin tight and/or jeans or leggings) 

 White blouse/shirt 

 School velcro tie 

 Plain black v-neck long sleeved jumper or cardigan 

 Completely Black footwear (no boots) 

 Black Blazer 

 

 
 
 

P E Uniform 
 

 Blue Polo shirt or Blue T-Shirt (with school logo) 

 Blue Skort (netball team) (with school logo) 

 Blue Shorts (football team) (with school logo) 

 Leggings (with school logo) 

 Blue Socks 

 Hoodie(optional) (with school logo) 

 Sports trainers for all PE and Games lessons 

 Studded boots for outdoor Games lessons (Football and Rugby) 

 Towel (optional) for use if using shower facilities 

 Carrier bag (optional) to place dirty/muddy/wet clothing inside 



 

NB netball team players must have the skort; football team players must have the shorts. 
 

   

Polo                         Skort                     Shorts               Leggings              Socks         Hoodie 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       T-shirt                     Shorts                             Socks                           Hoodie           
 

 

  

 
 

Farewell Year 11 
 
We would like to wish our year 11 learners all the best for the future and for those returning to 
school we look forward to seeing you again in September. 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
Farewell Year 13 
 

 
 
 
 
Good luck to our Year 13 leavers 
Here are some key messages from Mr Davies’ speech to 
the Year 13 leavers: 
 

 You’ll always be a part of our school – be proud 
that you were a Lliswerry Learner 

 Get your priorities right as you move on – make 
happiness your goal in life 

 We are in charge of our attitude – life is 10% what 
happens to you and 90% how you react to it 

 Make a positive difference to your community and 
the world around you 

 
Year 6 Transition Lessons 



 

 
Learners from St Andrews Primary attended a 
transition lesson with Mr D Herbert.  Below are 
some of their comments: 
 

 It was really useful to be able to meet Mr. Herbert 

in person and ask any questions we had. 

 I really enjoyed doing some of the work we will be 

doing in high school so I know what to expect. The 

bell task is something I haven’t done before and it 

was good that Sir explained it so we’ll know what 

to do in September straight away. 

Aspire Graffiti Wall Project 

 
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has hit everyone in so 
many different ways. The young people, who attend 
the Lliswerry Aspire Project at Newport East 
Community Centre, Moorland Park, designed the 
memorial wall to mark the worldwide pandemic. The 
Aspire project is an alternative education 
programme for young people aged 14-16 who 
attend Lliswerry High School.  
 
The young people have missed many opportunities 
that are normally available when they attend the 
Aspire project due to pandemic so staff members 
wanted to ensure that the young people were able 
to gain alternative opportunities.  

 
Working in collaboration, the Youth Workers – Holly 
Manfield and Lucy Rogers who run the project, worked 
together with the Community Development Worker for the 
Community – Vicky Walters. Vicky was able to secure a 
grant and funding from the Legacy funding bid to make the 
project happen.  
 
The group all worked together with the Graffiti Artist – Silent 
Hobo to complete the project. They were consulted and 
involved in every stage of the project. They were involved 
in the planning, concept, design and implementation. This 
then gave them ownership and pride in their work, their 
building and their project.  
 
The young people used this work as evidence for one of the qualifications that they have completed 
this year and this was great to see the young people getting involved in something that will be in the 
community for many years to come. When we were first planning the community project that we 
going to choose, the group wanted to do something to remember COVID. They wanted to remember 
the time that the community in which they live came in together. The young people thoroughly 
enjoyed the whole process. They are extremely proud of the amazing work that they have produced.  
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What the staff at Newport East Community have said:  

 Lee Brace, Community Youth Worker – “It brightens up the Community Centre grounds. It’s 

nice to see that the Aspire group have been able to express their personalities and 

memorialised themselves” 

 Elaine Dalton, Senior Practitioner Flying Start – “I think it is amazing. I think they have said 

what needs to be said regarding COVID-19. I am very proud of them. The children in flying 

start absolutely adore the wall! We also hear other children from the estate mentioning how 

good the wall is!” 

What the young people said about the project:  

 Tayla-Jayne Griffiths – “How does he do that all day? That kills my fingers!” 

 Ieuan Blanks – “I’m already the boss of the centre and now I’ve made my mark!” 

 Sophie Phillips – “Best birthday ever! I loved it!” 

 Luke Bidgood – “It’s colourful and neat. It was good that we got to do something we aren’t 

normally allowed to do!” 

What the community have said to us:  

 “That is amazing!” 

 “WOW! That is fantastic! Well done ASPIRE. I hope you’re all proud of yourselves!” 

 “Absolutely amazing job! Well done!” 

 
Aspire Graduation 
 



 

 
Last week saw the graduation 
of our Aspire learners. Whilst 
not all students were able to 
attend the ceremony, all were 
clearly thankful and proud of 
themselves for not only 
completing a wide range of 
courses but doing it through 
such a challenging time. 
Many reflected on how 
difficult it had been at times 
and how much the staff at 
Aspire had supported and 
encouraged them 
throughout.  
 
There were awards for most 
improved confidence and 
most likely to be a social 
media influencer (amongst 
many others) And, with some 

touching videos of staff from the high school wishing them well, and a montage of photos from their 
journey since September, it was memorable and entertaining!  
 
Miss S K Jones commented “as their English teacher, I can honestly say they worked their hardest 
throughout and I’m so happy that they will all go onwards with their education with self-confidence, 
a plethora of skills and positivity”.  
 

New to English Transition Project  
 

 



 

The ability of a group of people to do remarkable 
things hinges on how well those people can pull 
together. We build our Transition projects for pupils 
who are new to English on the foundation stones of 
community, unity and fun to ensure that we develop a 
sense of safety, self- confidence, belonging, mutual 
respect and care for each other in our learners.  

Our NTE transition project has been running for the 
last 4 years and it helps learners to form relationships, 
reduces anxiety, and develops stronger self-esteem 

whilst encouraging self-expression through creative arts and various fun activities.  

In the past, learners have been cooking together, visited the school, played football, taken on 
various fun challenges and participated in 
number of creative projects together. 
However, this year was different. The new 
rules and regulations enforced on us due to 
the pandemic made things harder, but we 
were not willing to give up on our project and 
wanted to make sure that this year's 
new cohort could benefit from the same 
opportunities when it comes to transition.  

Via online live sessions in collaboration with 
Maindee Primary School, St Andrew’s Primary 
School, Pillgwenlly Primary School and 
Lliswerry Primary School, we took on a creative challenge this year. We were honoured to be 
supported by hip hop artist Toby G MBE and his amazing wife Jo Gorniak. We felt inspired by Toby's 
live journey and Jo's poem called SEE ME that is about a child who cries out for help, love, and care 
and pleads to belong somewhere. Learners created their own poems, dances and rap using Jo's 
lines: Don't judge me for...I want you to know that I am... 

Toby and Jo are true community champions who believe in a sense of unity, peace, love, respect 
and fun and most importantly champion every young person who enters their circle.    

 
 
Refillable Water Bottles for Lliswerry Learners 
 
After fundraising for some considerable time, we are delighted to inform you that we have now 
purchased refillable water bottles for all KS3 learners.  The bottles hold 750ml of water and are, as 
such, plenty big enough to keep our learners hydrated during the school day. 
 
There will be filling points at various locations around the school including in both canteens. 
 
The bottles will be free of charge to learners and distributed during form time at the start of autumn 
term (September). 
 
Learners will be asked to sign on receipt of their bottle, they will identify their bottle with a permanent 
marker and write their initials on the base. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the learners who are too numerous to mention, 
who have been involved in the fundraising for this initiative. They have all received a Headteacher’s 



 

Commendation certificate, positive points on their class chart accounts as well as a refillable pen 
made entirely out of plastic bottles and a pencil made out of newspaper.     
I would also like to thank Liz Burden at Asda, Pillgwenlly for all of her help and support in 
arranging for our learners to pack bags at the store as the amounts raised there allowed us reach 
our target.     
 

Physics Mentoring Project 
 
During June and July a number of our Year 10 students have been online with two university 
project mentors, Hanna Strojecka a second year undergraduate studying Physics and Cosmology 
at Swansea University and Oliver Page a first year studying Physics at Aberyswyth University. The 
students have engaged with the mentors exploring potential jobs that use Physics in some way. 
This has been enlightening for our learners as it identifies just how omnipresent physics is our 
everyday life and careers. 
 
Examples have included medicine, radiographer and sinologists (ultrasound, MRI, CAT scanners) 
as well as others shown below. 
 
• Academic researcher 
• Acoustic consultant 
• Astronomer 
• Clinical scientist, medical physics 
• Geophysicist 
• Higher education lecturer 
• Metallurgist 
• Meteorologist 
• Nanotechnologist 
• Radiation protection practitioner 
• Research scientist (physical sciences)  
• Secondary school teacher 
• Sound engineer 
• Technical author 
 
  
The number of careers where an interest/qualification in Physics helps has surprised many of our 
learners. Hanna and Oliver have also been giving students information about university life in 
general, helping to prepare them for higher education once they finish at Lliswerry. 
 
Learners involved in Physics mentoring: E Bahar, S Davy, K Hussain, H Hoque, L-L Meakin, C 
Stone, J Martin, M Nshiewati and E Begum.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
Melin Homes 

 
Emily and Georgie from Melin 
Homes surprised the staff at 
Lliswerry High School with 
generous donation of tea, coffee, 

sugar, and milk sachets for the staff to thank them 
for their hard work the last year. 
 
 
Mr N Davies Headteacher and Mr S Thomas 
Assistant Headteacher gratefully received the items 
on behalf of the staff at Lliswerry High School.  
 
Thank you Melin Homes, we look forward to working 
with you next year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Thompson  
 
Mr Thompson has had a busy year with great success in his own creative exploits.  His Poem ‘The 
Fruit of the Spirit is Love (Galatians 5:22)’ was the winner of the 2020 National Poetry competition, 
a prestigious literary award. 
 



 

 Mr Thompson said: 

I wrote my poem ‘The Fruit of the Spirit is Love (Galatians 
5:22)’, during the summer lockdown of 2020. With the poem, 
I won the Poetry Society’s National Poetry Competition. It was 
chosen from over 18,000 entries written by 7,000 writers from 
95 countries. 

My poem is for my stepchildren and my paternal children. Like 
all my poems, it is a gift to their future selves. It is a poem to 
be read on nights when the weight of being a Dual Heritage 
person in Britain feels too heavy to bear. 

My poem is for my parents. When they were born in Jamaica, 
they were British by way of empire. When they made their 
home in London, they encountered racism. Thankfully, they 
also encountered friendship and love. 

My poem is for anyone who has felt discrimination pressing 
on their ribs, air being squeezed out of their lungs.  
       

My poem is for everyone, everywhere who lives their life seeking and believing in love. 
 
 
Following on from this success, we are pleased to share that Mr Thompson (from our Year 7 
Launch and English team) has been shortlisted as one of the finalists for another fantastic 
accolade - The Wales Book of the Year. This is Wales’ national book prize, celebrating 
outstanding literary talent from Wales across various genres in both English and Welsh. There are 
four categories in each language – Poetry, Fiction, Creative Non-fiction and Children & Young 
People. 
 
 
The winners will be announced on the 31st July.   
 
We will all be keeping our fingers crossed for Mr Thompson. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

The Fruit of the Spirit is Love (Galatians 5:22) 

Dusk reddened a Dual Heritage neck, hands 
and a moustache – its ends curled with wax. Jason Lee? 
I stood below his dreadlocks in woodland 
 
and reached up to touch his feet. A whirring fan 
greeted my waking eyes, the house sleepy. 

Picture credit Christopher Ball ex-Lliswerry Learner 



 

I’d dreamt both Dali’s Christ and someone hanged. 
 
‘...a pineapple on his head...’ sang football fans 
and a comedian blacked-up as Jason Lee, 
mocking Rastas. Did Jason beg Jah: 
 
‘Please keep this from my kids.’ Should I tell mine 
I filled my lungs with 90s minstrelsy 
and sang, a teen lost in lads’ mag England? 
 
Who taught me pro-Black talk was contraband? 
The me who cwtched Dad whilst watching Spike Lees 
was shoved down basement stairs, feet tied to hands.  
 
Embarrassed, should I play my kids Wu-Tang 
and other rap that set my rebel free? 
One day, when they walk their kids through woodland 
will they sing calypsos or ‘Blood of the Lamb’? 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lliswerry High School says Goodbye to Mr S Thomas 
 



 

Friday 16th July 2021 will be the last day that Mr Thomas sets off from his 
house to go to work as a teacher at Lliswerry high school.  At 3pm on this 
day, he officially retires after putting in a 'shift' of over 39 years as a teacher 
and subsequently as a senior leader here. This is an outstanding 
achievement in itself made even better by the thought of the number of 
pupils he has helped, supported and influenced over those years. 

Steve started in 1982 and was employed as a teacher of maths.  In his time 
here he has had many different roles and responsibilities within the school 
culminating in his current role of Assistant Headteacher. I have had the 
pleasure of working alongside him as a colleague for over 32 of these years 
and can honestly say that he is one of the most genuine and kind people I 
have met, always willing to help out in whatever capacity needed. 

 

Steve has always been an enthusiastic sportsman, primarily 
participating in rugby and athletics and the 'star' of the Lliswerry 
staff relay team! (unbeaten 1982-present day). He claims to have 
been able to run 100m in 10.9s in his prime but we have no 
evidence of this! However, I do know that he was very quick 
because he has told me that every week for the last 32 years! 

Steve is also very interested in DIY and can turn his hand to most 
things in regard to this area. Additionally, he also helps to run his 
parents farm whenever he can, so both in school and outside of 
school he is always kept very busy. 

Steve is a devoted family man and met his wife Nicola whilst she 
was teaching in LHS. They are still happily married and have 2 
wonderful children, Carys and Rhys. 

All in all, I will miss Steve and miss seeing his face around the place as well as trying to listen to him 
still speaking to me when I have left his office and nearly 
arrived at mine. He already has a huge list of jobs waiting for 
him so I am not sure it will actually be a retirement in that 
respect. 

What I do know is that you have completely earned it Steve.   

Dymunaf y gorau i ti fy ffrind.  

By Mr Andrew Coughlin Head of Key Stage 3  

 
 
Sarah Morgan Chief Education Officer visited Lliswerry High 
School to award Mr Thomas with an award as he is currently 
the longest serving member in secondary education 
completing 39 years. 
 
Sarah thanked Steve for his hard work and dedication to 
Lliswerry High School. 
 
 
 

Accelerated Reader 
 



 

Our Key Stage 3 classes have been continuing to build on their reading success using Accelerated 
Reader. Learners have had the opportunity to improve their reading ability develop a love of reading. 
Our collective total of words read at the moment is 51,905, 656 with learners in year 7, 8 and 9 
reading over 2,600 books!  
Congratulations goes to the following learners for their reading successes:  
 

Star Readers Read over 
250,000 words 

Read over 
500,000 words 

Read over 
750,000 words 

Year 7 
Louie B   Samuel M  

Asma     Aliybah I 

Jayden W   Lucas V 

Nafisa H   Lexie H 

Ava S Holly E   

Ava C 

 
 
Year 8 
Amira R   Anjumin U 

Nathanial H-S 

Charlie S 

Hussain A  

Mya B    Aaiaa S 

Anna P Savannah S 

Tuba Y     Denzel O 

 
Year 9 
Keerat H   Katelyn 

M 

Emily S     Ella S 

Alex P      Amina C 

Lauren C   David A 

Hadyn B   Louise T 

Lewis C 7DHE 

Hadijatou C 

7DHE 

Louis G 7SEJ 

Paulina S 7MRT 

Jamie-Lee K 

7MRT 

Darcie B 7LKH 

Lucia F 7LKH 

Alys D 7LKH 

Straena K 7ADT 

Furkan C 8KB 

Liaba A 8NJP 

Jack P 8NJP 

Marcus M 8JC 

Amira J 9SLJ 

Sarah C 9SJW 

Tiana C 9SJW 

Layla G 9EP 

 

Dylan S 7DHE 

Nayima I 8KB 

Keeley-Jay P 8KB 

Dovyde K 8KB 

Arifa B 8NJP 

Carys S 8NJP 

Noreen M 8PA 

Hussain A 8JC 

Archie S 9PD 

Ana-Maria I 9SJW 

 

Nikodem S 8KB 

Codi A 8KB 

Emily G 8NJP 

Alicia H 9SLJ 

 

 
 
 
The winning form with the most word count for 2020-2021 was 8KB.   They received a celebration 
breakfast on Tuesday 13th July.   As we were unable to hold this celebration last year for our 
winning form, they have enjoyed a late celebration.  Congratulations to 8CHP (was 7CHP) who 
were the winners of 2019-2020. 
 
 
The following learners have read over a million words this year!  
 
Emily F 8KB   1.8 million 
Adam I 8KB   1.4 million 
Aliza I 8KB   1 million 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi9pobG1NDZAhUHQBQKHU3qB_0QjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://swanslibrary.blogspot.com/2015/09/proud-to-use-accelerated-reader.html&psig=AOvVaw3nV8dJDImHAUM_-_ZS7kGy&ust=1520183899074519


 

Esther K 8CHP  3.4 million 
Chanel Q 8CHP  2.6 million 
Cameron H 8NJP  2 million 
Trinity N 9SLJ  1.3 million 
Asma B 7AT   1.9 million 
Minahul K 7SEJ  1.2 million 
Amna I 8PA   1.3 million  
Morgan C 9PD  1.6 million 
Isabel D 9SKJ  1.5 million 
Nikodem S 8KB 1 million 
 
All learners who took successful quizzes 
based on the books that they had ready across the course of the year were entered into a prize 
draw. 
 
1st prize (£15 Love to Shop voucher)   Furkan C 8KB 
2nd Prize (£10 Love to Shop voucher)   Rayhan H 8PA 
3rd Prize (£5 Love to Shop voucher)  Malika K 7SEJ 
 
We are very much looking forward to seeing how our learners continue to develop their reading 
enjoyment and skills in the next academic year.  
 
 
What is more, if you would like to donate any previously used or unwanted books suitable for 
learners between 7 and 16 years old, we would love to find them a new home and a new lease of 
life in our school library. All appropriate books in good condition and in a range of genres and 
interests will be gladly received and should be handed in to the school reception or the school library. 
 
 
More information on learners’ reading choices and developments can be found here: 
https://ukhosted112.renlearn.co.uk/2239239  
 
 

Biometrics 
 
The school is now using a Biometric payment system for catering, which is a quicker and easier way 
for learners to purchase food/drinks from the school canteen.  
 
If you wish to register your son/daughter for this system, forms are available from the school 
reception.  Once we have received the completed form learners will be registered the same day. 
This is a more efficient way for them to get their lunch instead of them remembering a 4 digit code. 
 

 
Period Dignity 
 
Newport City Council is currently running a Period Dignity campaign which seeks to ensure that no-
one misses out on education due to their period.   As part of this campaign Newport City Council 
has provided secondary schools across Newport with a free sanitary product vending machine and 
to ensure that the project provides environmentally friendly options, non-applicator tampons and 
reusable menstrual cups are also available. These products are free of charge and available to all 
learners in Newport schools.   Products are available in the girls changing room and pupil reception.   

https://ukhosted112.renlearn.co.uk/2239239


 

Contact Details 
 

Please make sure we have your most up to date contact details, also that you don’t have the school 
number blocked. During this academic year we struggled to make contact with a few parents when 
making calls home. Please also note that if we call, it may show on your phone as ‘number withheld’. 

 

Learner Support 

At Lliswerry High we want to create an outstanding climate for learning. It is important that our 
learners feel happy and supported in order to achieve their best in the classroom. 

Our Pastoral team consists of both teaching and non-teaching staff who are available to offer 
support and guidance to learners in an effective and timely manner. As such we would ask that you 
emphasise with your child that they should approach a member of staff in the first instance should 
a problem or issue arise, rather than contacting home. By giving staff an opportunity to resolve any 
concerns we will be able to reduce any unnecessary worry for both you and your son / daughter. 

 

Medical Room 
 
We have a small medical room which is managed by a first aid officer.  Learners visiting the medical 
room will be assessed and a decision on the next course of action will be made by the first aid 
officer, i.e. learner receives treatment, a phone call home is made or returns to class. Learners 
should familiarise themselves with the protocol below before visiting the medical room:  
 
 
 
Learners:  
Q.  What should I do if I feel unwell in a lesson?  
A.  Tell your teacher and he/she will give you a red exit slip to leave the classroom to go to the 

medical room in learner reception.  
 
Q.  What should I do if I feel unwell at break time or lunchtime? (If the bell goes for the start of 

the lesson, you must go to your lesson and speak to your teacher.)  
A.  Go to learner reception and the staff there will help you.  
 
Q.  Should I contact my parents and ask to be collected?  
A.  No, the staff on learner reception will contact home if you need to be sent home.  

Reminder: You should not use your mobile phone whilst in the school building unless you are 
in one of the designated areas during lunch or break time. 
 

Q.  Who can give me permission to go home if I am unwell?  
A.  Your Head of Year or Head of Key Stage or a Senior Member of Staff  
 
Parents: 
We have recently had a number of parents called to school by their children without the staff having 
any knowledge of a learner feeling unwell.  Parents are asked for their support in the process above 
and to wait for the school to contact them to collect their child. 
 
 



 

Reminder Covid-19  
 
Please note the following reminders before returning to school in September: 
 
Your child must not attend school if they: 
 

 Feel unwell with any of the identified COVID-19 symptoms (please see symptoms listed 

below). They should remain at home and self- isolate  and arrange a COVID-19 test  

 Have tested positive for COVID-19 

 Live in a household with someone who has symptoms of, or has tested positive for COVID-

19 

 Have been advised by NHS Wales Test Trace Protect (TTP) to do so 

 Are required to self-isolate for travel-related reasons 

The main symptoms of coronavirus are : 

 a high temperature: this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need 

to measure your temperature) 

 a new, continuous cough: this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more 

coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste: this means you’ve noticed you cannot smell 

or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

Please inform us immediately (admin@ll iswerryhigh.org  at any time or 01633 277867 during 
the school day): 

 If your child is self-isolating for any reason 

 If your child has symptoms of coronavirus 

 I f  your child has tested positive for coronavirus  

 If you child has been tested and the result is negative 

 If someone in your child’s household has coronavirus symptoms or has tested positive 

 
Everyone following this will help us to keep your children safe in school. Many thanks for your 
support and understanding. 

 
Communicate Easier, Faster and More Effectively 
 
Using School Gateway means that we can communicate with parents 
quickly and cost effectively via email, text or smartphone. It will also allow 
us to send electronic reports in future. 
 
If you have a smartphone, you can help us save money by downloading 
the ‘School Gateway’ app from your app store (Android and iPhone). 
 
By doing this we can send you app messages (avoiding the cost of 
texts) and you can send messages back for FREE. It’s quick and easy 
to do. 
 
All you need is your email address and mobile number that school holds 
on record for you. If you have trouble logging in, please contact the 
school. 
It is our intention to send all communication via Schoolgateway in the future. 

https://gov.wales/self-isolation-stay-home-guidance-households-possible-coronavirus
https://gov.wales/apply-coronavirus-test
mailto:admin@lliswerryhigh.org


 

Important Dates for your Diary 
 
 

Autumn: 

Term Begins     Thursday 2 September 2021 (Inset Day) 

Half Term Monday 25 October – Friday 29 October 2021  

Term Ends Friday 17 December 2021 

 

Spring:  

Term Begins Monday 3 January 2022 

Half Term Monday 21 February– Friday 25 February 2022 

Term Ends Friday 8 April 2022 

 

Summer: 

Term Begins Monday 25 April 2022 

Half Term Monday 30 May – Friday 3 June 2022 

Term Ends Friday 22 July 2022 

 

 

INSET Days (school closed to pupils): 

Thursday 2nd September 2021 

Friday 3rd September 2021 

Monday 29th November 2021 

Monday 7th February 2022 

Friday 28th January 2022 

Thursday 30th June 2022 

Friday 1st July 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Calendar 2021/2022 

 

School Closed/Holidays   No school for learners/ Teacher INSET Day      
* Dates may be subject to change Superscript 1 or 2 = Timetable Week 

 

August 2021  September 2021  October 2021 

        1     1 2 3 4 5  2     1 2 3 

 2 3 4 5 6 7 8  1 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  1 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 9 10 11 12 13 14 15  2 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  2 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 16 17 18 19 20 21 22  1 20 21 22 23 24 25 26  1 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

 23 24 25 26 27 28 29  2 27 28 29 30      25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 30 31                        

                          

November 2021  December 2021  January 2022 

Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

2 1 2 3 4 5 6 7  2   1 2 3 4 5        1 2 

1 8 9 10 11 12 13 14  1 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  1 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

2 15 16 17 18 19 20 21  2 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  2 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

1 22 23 24 25 26 27 28   20 21 22 23 24 25 26  1 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

2 29 30        27 28 29 30 31    2 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

                  1 31       

                          

February 2022  March 2022  April 2022 

Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

1  1 2 3 4 5 6  2  1 2 3 4 5 6  2     1 2 3 

2 7 8 9 10 11 12 13  1 7 8 9 10 11 12 13  1 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

1 14 15 16 17 18 19 20  2 14 15 16 17 18 19 20   11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 21 22 23 24 25 26 27  1 21 22 23 24 25 26 27   18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

2 28        2 28 29 30 31     2 25 26 27 28 29 30  

                          

May 2022  June 2022  July 2022 

Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

        1     31 1 2 3 4 5  1    30 1 2 3 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8  1 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  2 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

2 9 10 11 12 13 14 15  2 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  1 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

1 16 17 18 19 20 21 22  1 20 21 22 23 24 25 26  2 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

2 23 24 25 26 27 28 29  1 27 28 29 
Timetable 
rollover 

  25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 30                         

https://www.calendarpedia.co.uk/


 

Contact Details 

 
 
 
 

Lliswerry High School 

Nash Road 

Newport 

South Wales 

NP19 4RP 

 

Tel:  01633 277867 

 

Email:  admin@lliswerryhigh.org 

 

Website:  www.lliswerryhigh.org 

 

Follow us on Twitter: @lliswerryhigh 

 

          Head Teacher:  Mr Davies 

 

Enjoy your summer holidays! 

We look forward to seeing you all in September. 
 

mailto:admin@lliswerryhigh.org

